
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Wednesday, December 18, 2019 @ 5:30 p.m.  

Hall of Fame Room, Opera House, 381 E. Main St.  

Present: 

Greg Jenson, Tim Riley, Ozzie Doom and a Mayor Tim Swadley. Ligocki joined the meeting at 5:50 p.m.  

Absent and Excused: 

None 

Others Present: 

Police Chief Leck, City Clerk Holly Licht, Crystal Welsh, Ryan Schultz, Teressa Pellet, Chad Struzel, and 

Matt Heimann 

Call to Order:  

Jenson called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m.  

Communications:  

Chief Leck noted there may need an additional meeting before council meets in January to discuss a 

liquor license.  

Approval of the November 21, 2019 Public Safety Minutes: 

Motion by Doom, second by Riley to approve the minutes. Motion carried 4-0.  

Discussion and possible action regarding an application for a Class “B” Fermented Malt Beverage and 

“Class B” Intoxicating Liquor License for Tailgaters of Stoughton, LLC, d/b/a Tailgaters of Stoughton 

located at 151 E. Main St., Chad Strutzel, Agent  

Clerk Licht noted that Chad Struzel is purchasing the building and business located at 151 E Main St. 

Lon’s Tailgaters will surrender their license at the time the new license is issued. Chief Leck noted there 

were no issues with the application. Motion by Riley, second by Doom to recommend that council 

approve the Class “B’ Fermented Malt Beverage and “Class B” Intoxicated Liquor License for Tailgaters of 

Stoughton, LLC, d/b/a Tailgaters of Stoughton located at 151 E. Main St.  Motion carried 4-0.  

Discussion and possible action regarding a special event license and Temporary Class “B” Beer and 

Wine Retailer’s License for Taste of Stoughton  

Chrystal Welsh said they did a similar event last year when the Parade of Homes was in Nordic Ridge last 

year. This year they are expanding with the sale of alcohol and live music. She said that the event would 

be fenced in and everyone coming in would have their ID checked would be issue wristbands. She noted 

that there would be a variety of local food/beverages to purchase. Chief Leck suggested that the music 

face westward so there isn’t so much disruption for homes.  Motion by Ligocki, second by Riley to 

recommend that council approve a Temporary Class “B” Beer and Wine Retailer’s license for Taste of 

Stoughton. Motion carried 5-0.   

Adjournment:  

Motion by Riley, second by Ligocki to adjourn at 6:21 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Holly Licht, City Clerk  


